
23 Oct 15 
 
Coffee Morning: 
Tomorrow, Miss Matthews invites you to an autumn coffee morning at Village Farm, 4 St 
Johns Road, from 10.30am. There will be stalls, Christmas cards, a raffle, tea and coffee 
served during the morning. All proceeds in aid of Methodist Homes for the Aged and MS 
Therapy Centre, Bedford. 
 
Knit and Natter:  
The next MMPS knit and natter will take place at St John’s Church on Tuesday, October 27, 
at 10am. 
 
Coffee Break:  
Don’t forget this weekly event for Mums and Dads every Wednesday during term-time from 
9am to 10am and longer if wanted (the shop is open until noon). Tea or coffee and biscuits 
cost just 50p. 
 
Emm Gee 60:  
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 28, in the village hall at 2.30pm. New 
members are always welcome. 
 
Moggerhanger Park: 
At Home with the Moggerhanger Park Friends. Join them for an evening of music and 
narration based on the life and times of the Thornton family. 
This will be an exclusive concert with live ensemble on Friday, October 30 at 7.30pm for 
prompt start. 
Tickets are £16 (£13 Friends), to include a glass of wine and nibbles. 
Contact Kate Henderson on 01234 838610 or henderson641@btinternet.com 
 
Elton John Tribute Night: 
The Friends of Moggerhanger Village Hall thank everyone who purchased a ticket 
supporting this event. Chris Mcgowan played a superb two hour set delighting his audience. 
A big thank you also to those who work hard setting up, preparing food and the inevitable 
clearing up afterwards. We are pleased to announce the event made in excess of £900 
profit. 
 
MMPS: 
We shall be selling Sue Ryder Christmas cards again this year in support of St John’s 
hospice. The cards will be in the shop from the beginning of November. 

 
Whist:  
Held last Friday at the village hall. The winners were Mrs W Whale, Mrs J Hall, Mrs A 
Lattimer, Mrs K Burns-Kidd, Mrs E Bridge, Mr D Lamey, Mr C Strange, Mr T Beck, Mr C 
Livings and Mr T Harper. Raffle winners were Mrs P Green, Mr B Urtone, Mr K Gallighan, Mr 
T Harper and Mrs J Hall. The next whist drive will be held on Friday, October 30, in the 
village hall at 7.30pm. 
 
St John’s Church:  
St Luke’s Day, October 18. The Rev Fiona Gibson welcomed everyone to the Songs of 
Praise held on Sunday evening when the theme was “The Life and Works of Luke the 
Evangelist”. 
Readers were Mr S Mercer, Mr C Strange, Mr B Buck and Dr W Hollington. 
Mrs A Cross sang a solo “I Know My Redeemer Lives” accompanied by guitar. 
Verses from Luke 5 v12-16 and a poem “A Christian Nurses Gift” were read by Rev Fiona. 
“Edith Cowell, A British Nurse” was read by Mrs D Bashford. 
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Prayers were led by Mrs A Cross and the organist was Mrs H Brun. 
After the Blessing all were invited to stay on for further fellowship and refreshments. 
 
Church Services:  
St John the Evangelist, 9am all age communion. 


